

Dr Carolyn Wilkins OBE Chief Executive Oldham MBC Level 3, Civic Centre West Street Oldham OL1 1UG Margot James MP

Department for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy 1 Victoria Street London SW1H 0ET

T +44 (0) 20 7215 5000

E enquiries@beis.gov.uk

W www.gov.uk

Our ref: MCB2016/24464/kw Your ref: Council – Royal Mail - 201600907

7 October 2016

## Dear Dr Wilkins

Thank you for your letter of 20 September to the Rt Hon Greg Clark MP, about post boxes in the Shaw and Crompton area. I am replying as this matter falls within my Ministerial portfolio.

I am grateful to you for bringing the Council's concerns to my attention. As a result, I asked my officials to contact Royal Mail. I know that Moya Greene, Chief Executive of the Royal Mail Group responded to your letter, explaining how they are trying to resolve the post boxes issue. Please see attachment.

I hope that the situation is speedily resolved to the satisfaction of the Oldham residents.

**MARGOT JAMES MP** 

Bost vishes

Minister for Small Business, Consumers & Corporate Responsibility